WELCOME TO PROSPECT VALLEY PTA

Minutes for Dec. 9th, 2010
Co-President’s Report- Denise Miller

· Ball/Wagon for recess-out by front office.  Sports balls needed.
· Open positions for next year (Treasurer, Secretary, Co-President)
· PTA Volunteer Awards-Front hall plaques/art work being delivered to recipients from past years.  MOTION MADE AND PASSED to have 1 plaque for this year and consecutive years to hang in office with volunteer of the year recipients and art work will still be given to recipient. 
Co-President’s Report- Guy Nahmiach

· New sports equipment for Mr. Dout-wants lacrosse sports equipment for the school for $195 for the whole set. Guy will order it and it will be taken out of his classroom support funds.  
· Fundraiser Committee(Simplify)-60 events for our school for the year. Research how much money do we need and how to simplify fundraising.  Will send a list out at the beginning of the year with all the fundraisers for the school year.  For every money-maker event, we should have 3 non-profit events.  Next step is to come together with all the research and talk about the info they have and spread out fundraisers, delete fundraisers, or make them non-profit events.  
Vice-President’s Report-Wendy Woodland

· Kids talking about Barnes & Noble night next Wed. 

·  Wendy talking about revising the layout of “The Flash”  in Jan.  She will try to embed the newsletter in the body of the email and not as an attachment. 
· Thanks to all the parents who have donated school items this year. 

Secretary’s Report-Vicki Seal

· MOTION MADE AND PASSED to approve the minutes for Nov.  
Treasurer’s Report-Heather Kennedy

Extra funds-over $11,000 in account.  Discussion about what to do with the extra funds. Ideas--laptops are $900 each, corkboard for hallways, new sounds system, pencil sharpeners for every class, include special ed teachers and paraprofessionals in classroom support funds.  
· MOTION MADE AND PASSED for $200 for each full-time special ed teacher and $100 for each part-time special ed teacher this year and add to the annual budget to classroom support.  
· MOTION MADE AND PASSED to buy electric pencil sharpeners for each classroom.  
· MOTION MADE AND PASSED to give each paraprofessional $50  for this year and add to annual budget to classroom support.  Will discuss other expense ideas at next meeting.
· Cara Jakab to check on sound system price. 
Committee Reports

· Reading Challenge Week – Chelly Vitry-postponed until 2011.  
· Barnes & Noble Night – Rachel Rohner-Need volunteers from 5-8.  Art work there this year to buy.  Need SUV volunteer to transport cookies from PV to 
B& N store.
· Reflections-Lisa McMullen-2 finalists are Julia Trujillo and Josiah Jakab.
· Enrichment-Lynn Hector-Jay Banks, national educator, will be here with his “Stamp Out Bullying” program on Jan 18.

· Destination Imagination-Colleen Linder-4 competitive teams and 2 Rising Star teams.  Each team is in the process of choosing their challenge and have started planning.  A big thank you to all the adult volunteers that are leading teams.
· Restaurant Night – Vicki Seal-not sure of Elephant Bar profit for last month. Qdoba will coincide with Barnes & Noble night.  Will only do 1 spring restaurant night in April at Noodles. 
· Business Directory – Heidi Olivera-done but not out.  
· Silent Auction – Denise Miller/Sara True-Net profit $12,343.80 for both.  On-line had over 20 people with no school association participate in on-line part.  Restaurant gift cards were the big sellers on-line. 
· Student Directories/Membership Report – Heidi Floyd-directories out this week or Mon folder.  (JBF), PTA new system, not user friendly-lost member names.  Discussion to have a form to go in PTA registration packets to have a form saying that it is OK to receive PIE/PTA emails for the school year.
· Wee Deliver-Susan Kissell-Up and running this week.  Students have been training for postal training and are ready to run the program-65 kids took test and 10 were employed.  Directory with classroom addresses and general info will come out next Mon.  Master copy in the LMC.  Parents can participate with sending letters and cards to kids and staff.  

· Room Parents-Janene Martinsen-winter parties Dec 17 in the afternoon.  Keep parties age appropriate.  
Adjourn-4:35
Coming Up

December 13-17      
Principal Reading Challenge Week-postponed
December 15   
Barnes and Noble Night

                        
Restaurant Night – Qdoba (voucher required)

December 17   
Principal Reading Challenge Assembly-postponed
Classroom Parties
Dec. 20–Jan. 4 
No School/Winter Break/Staff Development
January 5

Students Return to School

January 10-14

6th Grade to Outdoor Lab

January 13

PTA Meeting
